
CHIPPING BARNET AREA COMMITTEE

26 OCTOBER 2016

AGENDA ITEM 18 - ANY ITEM(S) THE CHAIRMAN DECIDES ARE URGENT

The Chairman has agreed to accept the following petition (agenda item 6 
refers) as urgent, as there is no other means available to deal with the matter 
and consideration cannot wait until the next meeting in January 2017:

Title of Petition Lead Petitioner Detail of Petition
Traffic Accidents at 
Junction of Woodville 
Road and Potters Road, 
Barnet, EN5

Melissa Spaven
On behalf of signatories of 
the attached petition, I am 
asking for Barnet Council 
to call for an urgent 
investigation and review of 
existing traffic calming 
measures at the above 
location. 

Over the summer there 
were three collisions on 
this junction, on the 5th of 
August, 9th of September 
and on or around the 20th 
of September.  Emergency 
services were called on all 
three occasions and I 
enclose pictures of the first 
two accidents.  

Remedial action could 
include removing free 
unmarked parking bays 
next to St Marks Church 
which block visibility from 
side roads, installing a 
roundabout or speed 
bumps to slow traffic or 
the enforcement of oft-
breached speed limits 
along the Meadway EN5.

My concern is that, unless 
urgent action is taken, 
there will be a fatality 
which will involve a 
pedestrian.  Cars often 



mount the pavements and 
many pedestrians use this 
stretch of road to walk to 
the two nearby schools 
(Cromer Road Primary 
and QE Girls Secondary 
School).


